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DOC Work Release Expansion Project  
Snohomish County  

Communications Timeline 

STATUS UPDATES 
 
10/21/2021 Pre-application Conference held with the City of Mountlake Terrace. 

10/12/2021 Local Advisory Committee held via TEAMS, due to COVID-19. 

9/22/2021 Pre-application Conference request submitted to the City of Mountlake Terrace.  

9/14/2021 Local Advisory Committee held via TEAMS, due to COVID-19. 

7/13/2021 Local Advisory Committee held via TEAMS, due to COVID-19. 

7/10/2021 Project lead spoke with City Manager Hugill of Mountlake Terrace on 7/10/2021.  He stated that 
he understood that Sgt Scott King had been attending the LAC meetings since originally 
contacting the Mayor and Police Chief last year concerning the 224th Street site as a site of 
evaluation for a work release location.  DOC updated City Manager Hugill concerning the status 
of the search for additional sites in Snohomish county and of the upcoming meeting on 
7/13/2021.  He requested that DOC also inform Chief Caw and Community Relations Director 
Virginia Clough via e-mail and invite them to the 7/13 meeting.  This was done on 7/12/21.   

5/11/2021 Local Advisory Committee held via TEAMS, due to COVID-19. 

4/13/2021 Local Advisory Committee held via TEAMS, due to COVID-19. 

3/9/2021 Local Advisory Committee held via TEAMS, due to COVID-19. 
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2/9/2021 Local Advisory Committee held via TEAMS, due to COVID-19. 

2/1/2021 Project lead sent email to community members & LAC’s that The Work Release Expansion 
Project is starting up again, and the project is moving forward. 

6/17/2020 Project lead sent email to community members & LAC’s that the Work Release Expansion 
Project is paused until further notice. 

6/5/2020 Letter from Mayor Nehring, City of Marysville – Response to Work Release Expansion 

wr-expansion-snoh
omish-county-comm

6/5/2020 Project lead reached out to the City of Everett to provide an update on the project specific to a 
location in Everett. 

5/28/2020 Project lead reached out to the City of Lynnwood to provide an update on the project specific to 
a location in Lynnwood.  No response has been received as of 6/5/2020. 

5/15/2020 Project lead received a call from City Manager Scott Hugill of the City of Mountlake Terrace.  He 
called in response to an informational/outreach email received about the project sent to the 
Mayor and Police Chief.  Manager Hugill was briefed on the project and had specific interest in 
the MLT property.  He was informed that MLT police Sgt Scott King had participated in the LAC 
meeting on 5/12/2020.  He indicated that he would arrange for a briefing with the City Council 
and Mayor about the project for June.     

5/7/2020 Project Lead spoke with Sgt. Scott King, Mountlake Terrace (MLT) Police Dept. concerning the 
LAC and a potential property located within the city of MLT.  He was asked to make contact in 
response to outreach to MLT City officials concerning the process.  He indicated he or another 
representative of MLT would be attending the May LAC.  He was forwarded the meeting 
information.    

4/30/2020 Project Lead provided an e-mail project status update to Marysville Mayor Jon Nehring.  Mayor 
Nehring replied indicating he would arrange for a video tele-conference for the Police Chief, 
Community Development Director, Chief Administrative Officer and himself so they could 
receive more detailed information. 

4/22/2020 Project Lead spoke with Susan Neeley of the Snohomish County Executive’s office.  She has 
been briefing CE Somers and will continue to engage the process either through other County 
Government representative attending the LAC or will participate directly herself.    

4/22/2020 Project Lead spoke with Snohomish County Council Member Nate Nehring.  The Law, Justice 
and Human Services Committee will schedule a work session to receive an update on the 
project as it relates to Snohomish County. 

https://www.doc.wa.gov/about/business/capital-planning/docs/wr-expansion-snohomish-county-communications-timeline-attachment-2020-0605.pdf
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4/14/2020 Local Advisory Committee meeting held via Skype, due to COVID-19. 

3/16/2020 DOC asked if a phone meeting could be arranged with Executive Somers, in view of COVID-19, 
but was told that no meetings were being scheduled in March and to check back in April for 
availability. 

3/11/2020 DOC followed up with Melissa Geraghty, requesting a meeting with Executive Somers. Melissa 
Geraghty responded that the County Executive’s office was not scheduling any meetings during 
the month of March, due to COVID-19 and to follow up in April. 

3/10/2020 Local Advisory Committee meeting held via Skype, due to COVID-19. 

2/21/2020 DOC spoke with Snohomish County’s County Executive, Dave Somers’ assistant, Melissa 
Geraghty, about the proposed meeting with LAC member Melody Simle. DOC was not included 
in this proposed meeting at this time. 

2/11/2020 Local Advisory Committee meeting held in Snohomish County. 

1/14/2020 Local Advisory Committee meeting held in Snohomish County. 

11/12/2019 Local Advisory Committee meeting held in Snohomish County. 

10/8/2019 Local Advisory Committee meeting held in Snohomish County.  

 

 


